The Honorable Joe McDermott
May 2, 2018
Page 2









May 2, 2018


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

This letter transmits an ordinance establishing a fund to support the Fund to Reduce Energy Demand for Cities (FRED – Cities) Program unanimously approved by the King County Council on February 26, 2018. The FRED – Cities program authorizes King County to enter into binding loan agreements with participating cities within the county to fund energy efficiency or renewable energy projects at city facilities that reduce carbon emissions and energy costs.

This legislation establishes the Fund to support the FRED – Cities Program. The Fund is being set up as a special revenue fund as it advances monies from King County to the participating cities with appropriate costs, i.e., interest rate, and these funds are repaid to the county. As a result, the establishment of the Fund does not require appropriations and has no direct fiscal impact. The fund is to be administered by the Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP) Director’s Office. The rationale for using this type of fund is due to the pass-through nature of the proceeds which the Director’s Office will advance to participating cities. The proposed fund structure is efficient, low cost, and requires minimal additional resource allocation. DNRP is also the first county department to implement the FRED program and has in-house expertise which can be leveraged for this FRED – Cities Program.

This ordinance creating a fund to support the FRED – Cities Program will:
· Meet the Strategic Climate Action Plan priority action of reducing the costs of resource efficiency and renewable energy. This priority action calls for the county to develop a King County–supported loan program that will be available for King County cities to complete resource efficiency projects in their facilities.
· Further the Strategic Climate Action Plan goal of reducing countywide energy use in all existing buildings 25 percent below 2012 levels in 2030.
· Advance the King County Strategic Plan’s Environmental Sustainability goals of safeguarding and enhancing the county’s natural resources and environment.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance, and for the Council’s long-standing engagement and leadership on climate change issues.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Felix Amerasinghe, Chief Financial Officer at the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-477-7586.

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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